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Petitioner: Denis Cederburg, Director of Public Works  

Recommendation:   

Approve and authorize the Chair to sign Supplemental No. 3 to the interlocal 

contract between Clark County and Regional Flood Control District to increase 

total funds for design of the Las Vegas Wash - Branch 02 - Monson Channel - 

Jimmy Durante Boulevard to Boulder Highway project.  (For possible action)  
 

 

FISCAL IMPACT: 

Fund #: 4990.992 Fund Name: Public Works Regional 

Improvements/RFCD 

Fund Center: 1260110001 Funded PGM/Grant: PW.FCLA40A 

Amount: $195,000 

Description: Las Vegas Wash - Branch 02 - Monson Channel - Jimmy Durante to Boulder Hwy 

Additional Comments: Initial contract amount was $650,000, and Supplemental No. 1 increased contract 

by $100,000 for a total of $750,000. Supplemental No. 2 increase of $205,000 

revised the total contract value to $955,000. Supplemental No. 3 increase of 

$195,000 revises the total contract value to $1,150,000. 

 

BACKGROUND:   

The Clark County Regional Flood Control District (RFCD) has programmed funds to design and construct flood 

improvements. On April 8, 2021, the County and RFCD entered into an interlocal contract for the Las Vegas 

Wash - Branch 02 - Monson Channel - Jimmy Durante Boulevard to Boulder Highway project. The Board of 

County Commissioners approved this contract on May 4, 2021.  

 

Supplemental No. 3 to the interlocal contract increases design funding for consultant design services to revise 

final plans and special provisions to meet current Public Right-of-Way Accessibility Guidelines (PROWAG). 

Additional survey work is required to complete the engineering design, which includes field survey shots and 

creating documents for needed temporary construction easements. The consultant will also provide post design 

services, included as review, and respond to contractor submittals of shop drawings and requests for information 

(RFIs), attend construction meetings and prepare project record drawings based on contractor submitted as-built 

information. 

 

RFCD approved the third supplemental contract at its meeting on October 10, 2024. 

 

The District Attorney's Office has reviewed and approved the third supplemental contract as to form. 

 


